
From: Brian Jackson <BJackson@hirschlerlaw.com> 

Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 10:30 AM 

To: Ebinger, Matthew J. - PDR; Brown, Jonathan W. - PDR 

Cc: Jillian Bates; Phil Whiteway - Virginia Repertory Theatre 

(pwhiteway@virginiarep.org) 

Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] SUP for Scottish Rite Temple at 4204 Hermitage Rd 

 
CAUTION: This message is from an external sender - Do not open attachments or click links unless you recognize 

the sender's address and know the content is safe. 
 

   

Matthew and Jonathan, 

 

Please see the email below.  Please accept it as a letter of support from the Bellevue Civic 

Association.  We are pleased to now have the support of both of the community associations as 

well as that of Councilwoman Lambert. 

 

Thank you, 

 

- Brian   

 

 
Brian K. Jackson 
Partner 
D: 804.771.9545 
bjackson@hirschlerlaw.com 
 
Hirschler 

2100 East Cary Street | Richmond, VA 23223-7078 
P: 804.771.9500 | F: 804.644.0957 | hirschlerlaw.com 
Hirschler Fleischer, A Professional Corporation Confidentiality Note: This e-mail and any attachments are confidential and may be protected 
by legal privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of this e-mail or any 
attachment is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify us immediately by returning it to the sender and delete this 
copy from your system. Thank you for your cooperation.   
   

From: Tim P <docpfohl@gmail.com>  

Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 9:39 AM 

To: Brian Jackson <BJackson@hirschlerlaw.com> 

Cc: ann-frances.lambert@richmondgov.com; kiya.stokes@richmondgov.com; Jerry DeVoss 

<president@bellevueweb.org> 

Subject: [EXTERNAL] SUP for Scottish Rite Temple at 4204 Hermitage Rd 

 

Good morning Mr. Jackson: In response to your request for a letter of support from the Bellevue 

Civic Association (BCA) for the above-referenced Special Use Permit application, I am writing 

to confirm that last evening (Feb. 15) at the regularly-scheduled quarterly meeting of the 

BCA membership, the members voted unanimously to support the SUP.  

 

http://www.hirschlerlaw.com/


I have copied our Third District City Council representative, Ms. Ann-Frances Lambert to 

advise her of BCA’s support, and please feel free to share this with Planning 

Commissioners as they consider the SUP application.  

 

We thank you for sharing the SUP application with us and seeking BCA’s input, and wish both 

the sellers (Scottish Rite) and buyers (Virginia Repertory Theater) great success in transferring 

the ownership of the Hermitage Road property and embarking on a new chapter of arts and 

cultural uses that benefit the Bellevue, Northside and greater Richmond communities.  

 

If we can be of further assistance, please feel free to contact me at 

vicepresident@bellevueweb.org. 

 

Tim Pfohl 

Vice President 

Bellevue Civic Association 

www.bellevueweb.org 

 


